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August 23, 2023 
 
Anthony E. Keene, CEO 
Ferrell Hospital 
1201 Pine Street 
Eldorado, Illinois 62930 
tkeene@ferrellhospital.org 
 
RE: Project Completion for Project #16-048: Ferrell Hospital 
 PERMIT HOLDER: Ferrell Hospital Community Foundation 
 
Dear Mr. Keene: 
 
On August 21, 2023, we received your report of the final realized project costs.  The report is in 
compliance with State Board Rules (77 IAC 1130.140 and 1130.770).  Based upon your report, 
our records will show that the project had a final realized cost $37,235,844 and a project 
completion date of June 21, 2023.  No further action by the permit holder is required for this 
project in relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act. 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of 
my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
John P. Kniery, Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
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